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SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

February 14-18, 1983 

Monday, February 14 

No reported activities 

Tuesday, February 15 

10:00 AM 

Wednesday, 

10:00 AM 

3:00 PM 

Thursday, 

10:00 AM 

10:30 AM 

4:00 PM 

7:00 PM 

February 

February 

Friday, February 18 

10:00 AM 

NOTICES: 

16 

17 

X, 20 

Chanel: Mr. Robert Morgan, fonner U.S. Senator -
North Caro).ina. 

Chapel: Mr .. Ed Vogt, Middler M.Div. Student. 

Faculty meeting. Broyhill Hall. 

Chapel: Dr. Michael Hawn. Amazing Grace: music of 
the camp meeting ·revivals - a service of song for 
choir and congregation. Cantata Choir. 

Alabama Club meeting. Mackie Hall Conference Room. 

Student Recital. Mr. Robert Sparks, Baritone. 
Binkley Chapel. 

Student-led vespers. Special music by Randy Innes; 
message by Bob Johnson. Appleby Chapel. 

President's Forum. Cafeteria. 

STUDENT COUNCIL Elections for all positions will be held April 5 & 6. 
ELECTIONS: Students interested in running should pick up a candi-

date resume form from the Student Affairs office. 
Completed resumes must be returned to the Student Affairs or to David Morrow 
from March 1 - 11. 

KEESEE CHECKS: Spring semester checks may be picked up in the 
Business Office. 

SEMINARY WIVES: On Tuesday, Feb. 22, the Seminary Wives Fellowship is 
offering a workshop on "Responsibilities of the 

Pastor's Wife" or "Things I don't have to do if I don't want to". Our leader 
will be Mrs. Kaye Cook, Minister of Education at the Wake Forest Baptist Church. 
The workshop will be held in the Bethea Room, Appleby Hall at 7:30 PM. There 
is no charge for this workshop. No nursery or child care will be provided. 
Call the Switchboard for further details and reservations. 

CPE SUMMER 1983: Some programs of basic CPE for summer, 1983 are begin-
ning to fill up. However, recent word from Duke 

Medical Center is that they are still accepting applications. If you are 
interested, contact Peter Keese in the Chaplaincy Service, Duke Medical Center. 

BLOODMOBILE ON CAMPUS: The Red Cross Bloodmobile will be on campus in Mackie 
Hall Commons Room, Tuesday, Feb. 22 from 10:00 AM 

until 3:30 PM. There is a desperate need for all types of blood. Please give! 
Workers are needed in all areas. Contact Garland Toliver (Library A-V Dept. 
from 8:00 AM - 12:00 noon each day or at home,556-1115) if you can work an 
hour or more. You are needed! 



SPECIAL LECTURES: On Tuesday, Feb. 15, Professor E.P. Sanders, Professor· 
of Religious Studies at McMaster University, Hamilton, 

Ontario, will present two special lectures on our campus. At 11: 00 AM he will. 
speak on the topic "Did Paul Break With Judaism?", and at 1:00 PM his subject 
will be "Jesus and Judaism." Both lectures will be presented in Binkley 101. 
Students who are not in class during these hours are encouraged to attend, as ' 
well as students who ordinarily have classes in BlOl at those times. Professor 
Sanders is being brought to our campus as a joint effort by Duke University, 
N.C. State University and SEBTS. 

ENQUIRY CORRECTION: The deadline for submitting articles for publication 
in the next issue of the Enquiry is Feb. 22, not 

Feb. 28 as stated in the Enquiry. 

PAPERS READY: Papers that students wrote for the fall, 1982 classes 
of Dr. Boddie (T3053, M4240) and Dr. Gentle (H2060) 

may be picked up from Jane Bailey in the Dean's Office. 

FOCUS UPDATE: Requests are being received from churches for student 
teams to work with youth. This semester, FOCUS teams: 

will be going to Roxboro, Kinston, Hickory, Raeford and Raleigh, NC; Partlow 
and Broadnax, Virginia; and Milton, West Va. If you can lead in recreation, 
music, activities, etc. please contact Ida Lee at 556-6394. 

NORTH CAROLINA REP: Al Ledford, N.C. Baptist Assembly, will be on campus 
Feb. 17 to interview interested persons for work at 

Caswell this summer. Several positions are available: Dean of Women, Dean of 
Men, Chaplain, and Music Director. Sign up for appointments with Phyllis 
Jackson in FIM. 

GONG SHOW: The Gong Show is coming back Feb. 24 in Binkley 101. 
The Seminary family is invited to participate. Sign 

up sheets are available on Gong Show posters. 

SPRING BI/POLAR 
SEMINAR REGISTRATION: 

SEBTS students, spouses, staff and faculty are invited 
to participate in the Spring Bi/Polar Seminar, which 
will be held on March 18-19, in the Bethea Room, 

Appleby Hall. Registration must close on Feb. 25 in order to allow time for 
registrants to receive, fill out, and turn in inventories which then will be 
computerized and made available for the Seminar. The Seminar provides a 
positive and non-threatening way for one to discover, claim, and use creatively 
all of one's strengths, to achieve more complete Christian personhood and 
relation.ships with others. To register, or for additional information, contact 
Dr. Bob Poerschke, Stealey 301 or Ben Talbert, 876-6869. 

SIB1.MER POSITIONS: The South Carolina Convention needs 5 couples to be 
chaplains in the state parks and camps for the summer. 

Couples must be South Carolina residents. Also, John Dalen, a Christian 
Ministry in the National Parks representative, will be on campus Feb. 14 to 
interview persons interested in summer work in National Parks. Sign up for 
all interviews in FIM. Other surmner jobs are posted on FIM bulletin boards. 

STATE MISSION REPS: On Wednesday, Feb. 23, Rev. Robert Brindle, Missionary, 
Home Mission Board in New Hampshire, Vermont, and 

Mai.ne; Rev. Larry Carte, pastor from Cowen, West Virginia, and Rev. Wesley 
Johnson, Director of Missions from Delaware will be on campus to talk with 
students interested in ministry in their areas. Sign up with Phyllis Jackson 
in FIM. 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH: In conjunction with February's Black History Month, 
the Black Forum and Southeastern' s Library will have, 

a visual display unit on the first floor in the Library featuring a famous 
Black minister every week. Two handouts, "Black Religion" and "Adam Clayton 
Powell, Sr. and the Abyssinian Baptist Church", will be available on a first 
come-first serve basis. 

METHODIST STUDENTS: Students who are members of the North Carolina \ 
Conference of the United Methodist Church are invited 

to be the guests of the Bishop and District Superintendent for supper at the. 
Cafeteria on Wednesday, Feb. 16 at 5:30 PM. 

Information for the Campus Bulletin should be in the Student Affairs office 
by 12 noon Wednesday. 
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